


throughout all TVA nuclear planty prior to September, 1986, A new standard
0S-E12.6.3, "Ampacity Tables for Auxiliary end Control Power Cables
(0-15,000V)" has been developed. The standard alsoc addresses ampacities for
cable in conduit, cable tray and duct bank as well as derating factors for
cable coatings, Appendix R fire wraps, tray covers and hottoms. The
acceptlability of this standard by the NRC staff is discussed in 2 separate
safety evaluation,

A program to determine the adequacy of electric cables, with respect to
ampacity ratings, using the new design standard has been developed. As a
result of this program auxiliary AC and DC power cables (V3), operating

at a voltage up to 277Y and a current of less than 30 amperes, were acceptable
as installed. This acceptability was based upon & sampling procedure,

Other power cables (V4) rated 600V with current greater than 30 ampere and (V5)
rated voltage 5, 8, or 15KV were reverified 100%. A total of 1446 cables were
reverified .f which 457 were found to not meet the ampacity of the new
standard. However, after further evaluaticn only 125 cable had to be replaced.
The acceptability of this program including the rest ‘s and corrective actisn
is discussed 1n a separate safety evaluation report.

This safety evaluation discusses the effect of overfilled cable on conduits,
cable trays, and wall & floor penetration firestops/pressure seals. Also
discussed are the V4 (480V) power cable bundled in trays and coated with
Flamemastic. Further, the application of multicoats of Flamemastic and the
accuracy of the cable schedule data base 1s discussed.

* The fire stop test configuration will be reviewed by TVA to determine the
effect of the cverfilled conditions on the allowable ampacity. An
appropriate derating factor will be determined to ensure that cables in an
cverfilled firastop do not exceed their qualified insulation temperature
rating, The .ecign Standard DS-E12.6.3 will be revised to include the
derating effects of overfilled trays in firestops.

An gnalysis will be performed by TVA to determine the effect of ampacity
of a catle due to bundling the cables in a portion of the tray, as opposed
to spreading them gut over the full width, as well as the applicaticn cf
multiple coats of Flamemastic, The analysis will ba based on data on
cverfilled trays. Installation specification G-38 will be revised to
mandate installation cver the full tray width,

The ampacities of cable in V4 tray are based on a maximum fill of 303,
All safety-related and associated nonsafety-rclated cables routed in V4
trays, which exceed the fill criteria, will be individually reviewed by
TYA to ensure acceptability,

Problems associated ::ith the cable and raceway pregrams had cauced
overfilled raceways. Also, the validity of the cable and racevay prosram
database will have to be established to assure accurate cable 7ill
information. Accurate cable fill iaiformation is recuired to establish the
validity of the cable ampacity reevaluation. These problems and cerrective



action are addressed in cmployee Concerns EN 23900 report and safety
evaluation,

IV. CONCLUSION
The NRC staff concludes that the licensee's investigatinn of the concerns was

adequate and the resolution of the concerns described in Element Report
EN 24000-SQN, Revision 2, is acceptable,



